
MCFC - General Update 
 
September 5, 2024 
 
Harvesting:  
RV Pepper is harvesting on blocks 75 and 76 up the Minnow.  Finishing up roughly 18ha from previous 
logging.  Mainly a SPF block.  Wood sold to Carrier, Canfor, Gilbert Smith and Cedar3/BKB. 
 
RV Pepper is also harvesting part of MC02.  The Minnow is a fair weather only road.  If conditions are 
too wet to operate up the Minnow then Pepper will harvest/haul on MC02. 
 
Warren McLennan is harvesting block MC02.  MC02 is located at 6km on Mountain View FSR.  Wood 
sold to Carrier, Gilbert Smith, Canfor, BKB and Cedar3. 
 
Roads:   
ORM is working on upgrades to the Snowshoe ML. and is now moving to Killam Creek to upgrade an old 
road to access future blocks. 
 
Profor Mgmt has been contracted to brush the McBride Peak Road from 0 – 10.5km. 
 
Profor Mgmt has been contracted to reactivate an old road in the Catfish area to access future Hemlock 
leading blocks CC04 and CC05.  
 
Bridges:  Purchased a 18m bridge and a railcar form Transmountain.  Delivery to McBride on Sept 6/24 
from the TM Valemount yard. 
 
Planning/Other: 
Shaughnessy Clausen, ORM and RT King are gathering information on all blocks layed out this previous 
winter.  SP data, riparian and general look around to see if we missed anything. 
Simpcw FN have completed their list for Cultural Heritage assessments.  Reports coming in as 
completed. 
Working on Site Plan amendments from older blocks that are not accurate to what is in field. 
 
Sort Yard: 
40-50 loads of cedar post and rail and Z grade remaining.  BKB has 30 days to haul the cedar out of the 
yard as per the agreement. 
Carrier is hauling into the MFI yard.  They have contracted us to operate the scales for two months. 
 
Silviculture:   
FG/Stocking surveys should start mid Sept. 
Walking overdue FG blocks to make plans. 
 
Recreation: 
We are maintaining both LaSalle Lake and Beaver campgrounds.   
We are maintaining McBride Peak halfway.  Road is open and people are using it. 
RT King layed out a couple trails in the Lucille Mtn parking lot area.  New proposed trails are now being 
referred to the Village and Recreation. 


